STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE — TOWN OF SURRY
SELECTMEN
MEETING MINUTES MAY 22, 2018

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.
There will be no meeting on Memorial Day.

Frank Lucuis spoke with the selectmen about the release of deed from the Town of Surry when he
purchased his property from Bergeron. Bruce Smith will talk to Gary Kinyon and Carolyln Berglund about
the original lien on the property.

The selectmen signed the Intent to Excavate for Toby Barrett.

The selectmen spoke with Erin Patnode and Erica Payne about the driveway permit and building permit
for the sale of Lot 5b-71K.

Fred Bretton met with Helen Smith to discuss the address for her lot. The address for Becky and Aaron
Russo will remain 662 RT 12 A. Helen Smith’s address will be 105 Stillwater way and the leased lot will
be 40 Stillwater Way. The changes to be recognized by the governing officials.

Jay Croteau motioned to change Becky and Aaron Russo ‘s address from 11 Harvey Farm Rd to 662 Rt 12
A. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed.

Jay Croteau motioned to eliminate Harvey Farm Lane. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen
agreed.

Jay Croteau motioned to create a new road renamed as Stillwater Way. Eric Eichner seconded the
motion. The selectmen agreed.

Jay Croteau motioned to change 105 Harvey Lane to 105 Stillwater Way. Eric Eichner seconded the
motion. The selectmen agreed.

Jay Croteau motioned to create the new address of 40 Stillwater Way. Eric Eichner seconded the
motion. The selectmen agreed.

The selectmen signed payroll.
The selectmen signed and paid bills.

The selectmen will sign payroll and the State of NH DOS DMV deposit the Tuesday morning after the
holiday.

The selectmen signed the application for a parade permit for the Give Peace a Try triathalon on July 16,
2018.



Bruce Smith will research if the land across from the Bemis lot is considered part of the property for
Susan Abbott.

Becky Russo representing the Surry School Board requested an additional payment of $150,00.00 to
cover additional expenses for the month of May. There will also be an additional payment in June.

The Town of Surry received check # 5004 from Buddy Bardwell for a building permit for a garage
addition.

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes for May 7, 2018. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The
selectmen agreed to accept the minutes.

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes for May15, 2018. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The
selectmen agreed to accept the minutes.

The selectmen discussed the town’s policy on renting rooms in homes and accessory dwelling units.
Jay Croteau stated the Martin building permit was valid for one year from date of issue.
Bruce Smith motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.



